
File No. 22-0154 
 
INFORMATION, TECHNOLOGY, AND GENERAL SERVICES COMMITTEE REPORT relative to thefts 
that have occurred at City facilities over the last two years that have resulted in significant losses or 
damage to City assets, including the particular risk of catalytic converter theft from City vehicles, and 
related matters. 
 
Recommendations for Council action, pursuant to Motion (Krekorian, Rodriguez - O'Farrell): 
 

1. INSTRUCT the Chief Legislative Analyst (CLA), with the assistance of the Board of Public Works 
(BPW), Los Angeles Police Department (LAPD), Department of General Services (GSD) and any 
other relevant departments, to report within 30 days on thefts that have occurred at City facilities 
over the last two years that have resulted in significant losses or damage to City assets, 
specifically addressing the particular risk of catalytic converter theft from City vehicles. 

 
2. INSTRUCT the CLA, with the assistance of the City Administrative Officer (CAO), BPW, LAPD, 

and GSD, to report within 30 days with recommendations for appropriate and cost-efficient 
measures to reduce such losses and damage, and the budget and staffing needs to implement 
them, specifically addressing the particular risk of catalytic converter theft from City vehicles. 

 
3. INSTRUCT the BPW to work with the LAPD to explore methods to apprehend the perpetrators of 

such thefts and the purchasers of the stolen items, including the notion of affixing Global 
Positioning System (GPS) trackers to some catalytic converters and other commonly-stolen 
items. 

 
Fiscal Impact Statement: Neither the CAO nor the CLA has completed a financial analysis of this report. 
 
Community Impact Statement:  None submitted 
 
SUMMARY 
 
At the meeting held on February 17, 2022, your Information, Technology, and General Services 
Committee considered a Motion (Krekorian, Rodriguez - O'Farrell) relative to thefts that have occurred at 
City facilities over the last two years that have resulted in significant losses or damage to City assets, 
including the particular risk of catalytic converter theft from City vehicles, and related matters. 
 
After an opportunity for public comment was provided, the Committee moved to approve the 
recommendations contained in the Motion, as detailed above. This matter is now forwarded to the 
Council for its consideration. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
INFORMATION, TECHNOLOGY, AND GENERAL SERVICES COMMITTEE 
 
 
 
MEMBER  VOTE 
RAMAN  YES 
BLUMENFIELD  YES 
PRICE  YES 
 
ME 2/17/22 

 
-NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL COUNCIL ACTS- 

 


